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EXTENDED TEMPORARY LICENSE AUTHORIZATION 
 
House Bill 4613 as introduced 
Sponsor:  Rep. Dave Prestin 
 
House Bill 4614 as introduced 
Sponsor:  Rep. John Fitzgerald 
 
Committee:  Regulatory Reform  
Complete to 10-9-23 
 
SUMMARY:  

 
House Bills 4613 and 4614 would amend the Public Health Code to extend the time for which 
a temporary license for a medical first responder, emergency medical technician, emergency 
medical technician specialist, or paramedic is valid. 
 
Under current law, an individual who has applied for full licensure in one of those occupations 
and submitted the applicable fee, but has not completed the appropriate examination, is eligible 
for a nonrenewable temporary license that is valid for 120 days from the date of an accepted 
application. The individual is required to practice under the direct supervision of an individual 
licensed in the occupation that does not hold a temporary license. 
 
Under House Bill 4613, the temporary license would be valid for one year. 
 
House Bill 4614 would move the requirement to practice under the direct supervision of a non-
temporary licensee to a new section in the Public Health Code. 
 
Neither bill can take effect unless both are enacted. 
 
HB 4613: MCL 333.20952 
HB 4614: Proposed MCL 333.20952a 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 
The bills together are substantively identical to House Bill 6088 of the 2020-21 legislative 
session, except that HB 4614 moves the supervision requirement to a new section. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
House Bills 4613 and 4614 would not have a significant fiscal impact on state expenditures to 
the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) or local units of government.   
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